NYFC Minutes 2/5/07 


Minutes
New York Faculty Council

Meeting: February 5, 2007
Music/Dance Room, B Level, 1 Pace Plaza
Call to order:

Vincent Barrella, Chair, called the meeting to order at 12:20.

Executive Committee Report 
Pending the arrival of President Caputo, Vince Barrella began the executive committee report. 

Amy Foerster described the revisions to the NYFC web site. Vince Barrella thanked her for her work on the site.

Vince Barrella reported that he and Dr. Fitzgerald (chair of the WFC) had jointly recommended three candidates for the position of member of the Board of Trustees of Pace University: Walter Antognini, Arthur Centonze, and Joe Ryan. Two of these candidates had received high numbers of votes in ballots of  the two faculty councils, and one was chosen by the two chairs. 

Vince Barella reported in general terms on the status of the 11 resolutions passed by the Joint Faculty Council in October, 2006. He noted that the Board of Trustees had voted to abolish the guaranteed tuition plan for incoming students, and to not raise tuition for next year for undergraduates. Both these actions were in accordance with the JFC resolutions. He also indicated that the administration is setting up various committees in response to some of the other resolutions, such as the resolution requiring reexamination of nonacademic programs. His summary was that not all of the resolutions had been satisfactorily addressed, but the administration had done enough that it would be hard for the faculty to do any thing now except “let this play out.”

A discussion followed. Part of the discussion dealt with the Faculty Affairs Committee report (discussed below) and part dealt with the issue of whether it was in the interest of faculty to participate in purely advisory committees. No resolutions were made at this point.

President Caputo’s Remarks

President Caputo made five prepared comments.

1. He wished the faculty a happy new year, and a successful semester.

2. He noted that an e-mail had been sent out during the last week about a “hate crime,” and indicated the matter was under investigation by the NYPD.

3. He thanked faculty who had helped 11 students reach the stage of the Fulbright application process in which they have been recommended for acceptance to individual countries. This is an increase over last year’s number.

4. He reported that Vice President Black had resigned as head of enrollment management, effective the end of February. Robina Schepp has been named as his interim replacement. He intends to launch a search for a permanent replacement over the summer. He noted that applications, inquiries, and admissions are running about 1/3 ahead of last year’s results.
5. He indicated that, in response to the October JFC resolutions, the Board of Trustees will be interviewing faculty candidates for a board seat shortly, and will name a faculty representative at their board meeting. In response to a question from Chris Malone, President Caputo indicated that if By-Law amendments are needed to make this appointment, they will also be made at the March meeting. He also indicated the Board’s academic affairs committee was being expanded to include faculty representatives in the March meeting. 

In response to questions, President Caputo said the students arrested for a protest in the fall are going through court procedures. The University will defer any disciplinary actions until the legal proceedings are over. Two faculty indicated strong objections to the University’s treatment of the students in this case. 

In response to questions, President Caputo indicated that the University’s agreements with MBIA, a bond insurer, allow MBIA to require Pace to hire consultants to give advice on fiscal matters. MBIA has the right to impose its recommendations upon the university. At this point, the consultants have not yet made any recommendations.
President Caputo indicated the University decided not to reduce its “sticker price” tuition. Instead, it will increase its discount rate. A question was raised about the percentage increase in enrollment that would be needed to cover our budget, given that the school is increasing the “discount rate.”

Provost Brackett’s Remarks

Provost Brackett focused much of his remarks on efforts to improve enrolment and admissions of students. He noted that he expects OSA to perform better, pointing to the appointment of Stephen Johnson as the director, and the implementation of the Banner system. He also claimed the integration of admissions, OSA, and student retention efforts is now being improved.

He reported that Patrick Love’s office is working together with the deans on an initiative to improve freshman advisement. Faculty who wish to help with retention and advisement issues are urged to volunteer, through their deans.

CTLT and Jim Stenerson are working on some new technology ventures in conjunction with Apple Computer that would allow the university to podcast.

In response to a question, Provost Brackett indicated that PDF files containing class schedules are being prepared to help with the advisement process.

Dr. Malone asked a question with regard to the Student Handbook Committee. Professor Barrella reported that the president of the Student Government (Reggie Thomas) had thanked the faculty for its past support, and now asked the faculty to go ahead and name representatives to this committee.

Dr. Malone also asked whether the University By-Laws were being changed to reflect the addition of a faculty representative. President Caputo indicated that, if such a change were needed, the by-laws would be changed to allow the appointment of a faculty member at the March meeting. Dr. Tinkelman noted that the faculty would like the by-laws to be changed to institutionalize the position of faculty representative. Professor Barrella indicated three representatives would be much better.

Provost Brackett reported that a new marketing plan would allow ads to discuss both the university as a whole and specific schools.

Nominees for various positions
The council nominated Linda Sama to serve on the Board’s Academic Affairs/ Faculty affairs Committee. There was only one candidate, and Dr. Sama was nominated by acclamation.
Four people were put forward as potential nominees to serve on the audit committee of the Board of Trustees. The results of a secret ballot were:


Allan Rabinowitz
18


Daniel Greenberg
8


Kaustav Sen

3


Alan Tucker

2



Alan Rabinowitz received the nomination.

[Note – Subsequent to the meeting Allan Rabinowitz declined the nomination. An e-mail ballot was sent out February 13, 2007.]

Three people were put forward as potential nominees for the Student Handbook Committee. The top two vote totals (by secret ballot) were received by Chris Malone (24) and Ida Dupont (19). They are therefore nominated. Greg Colman received 13 votes.

Two people were put forward as candidates for the position on the Non- academic Programs committee. Robert Chapman received 18 votes and Arthur Centonze received 14 votes, on a secret ballot. Robert Chapman is therefore nominated.  Professor Barrella also asked for, and received, Council approval of his December appointment of Dr. Le Vine to this committee.
Professor Barrella asked for nominees for the Capital Projects Committee. No one volunteered. Professor Barrella announced he would solicit further nominations through e-mail. 

Professor Barrella asked for, and received, council ratification of his appointments of Daniel Tinkelman, Arthur Centonze, Walter Raubichek, and himself to the Ad Hoc Budget and Finance Committee. 

Other matters

Harold Brown presented an update on the Middle States accreditation process. 

Yvonne Ramirez presented an update on the process of amending the health insurance policies. The three finalists include Healthnet, Oxford, and Aetna. A series of focus groups and surveys are being used to solicit input. Dr. Malone and other faculty noted that the 1986 handbook describes the benefits the university gives faculty, and that this description is no longer accurate. They argued that the University should not be able to decide on changes in benefits without the consent of faculty. 
Professor Barrella announced that we would take steps to refresh the membership on all NYFC committees. Dr. Rafferty noted that, in particular, the Fringe Benefit Committee had not met in years, and needed a new chair and new members. She noted that another committee is now performing 
Professor Barrella reported that the WFC had voted not to perform the annual faculty evaluations, unless there was assurance that raises would be given. A discussion ensued on this matter. No resolutions were voted upon. 
Dr. Rafferty suggested the meeting times be reconsidered. 

Dr. Athanasopoulos suggested that the web site could be used to facilitate discussion of matters brought before NYFC. 

Faculty Affairs

Susan Berardini presented the attached faculty affairs committee report. Then Council voted to approve the recommendations of the report. Professor Barrella noted that he had already requested most of the matters in the report in e-mails to the administration, and that the February JFC meeting would be addressing fiscal matters, consistent with the committee’s request.

The meeting adjourned at 2:20.
Respectfully submitted,

Daniel Tinkelman

In attendance

	Full-time NY Faculty
	Department / Unit

	Alberi, Mary
	History

	Antognini, Walter 
	Legal Studies / Taxation

	Athanasopoulos, Demosthenes
	Chemistry

	Bachenheimer Bruce
	Management & Management Science

	Barrella, Vincent 
	Legal Studies / Taxation

	Berardini, Susan 
	Modern Languages and Cultures

	Brown, Harold 
	Philosophy / Religious Studies

	Byrne, John C.
	Management and Management Science

	Centonze, Arthur
	Finance

	Colman, Gregory
	Economics

	Dibenedetto, Joseph
	Accounting

	Dory, John 
	Management and Management Science

	Dupont, Ida
	Criminal Justice

	Dutta Gupta, Shamita
	Mathematics

	Foerster, Amy 
	Sociology / Anthropology

	Gabberty, James
	CSIS

	Gloster-Coates, Patricia 
	History

	Gottesfeld, Linda
	Fine Arts

	Greenberg, Daniel 
	History

	Grossman, Fred 
	Information Systems

	Henthorne, Tom 
	English

	Herritt, Linda
	Fine Arts

	Hwang, Alvin
	Management and Management Science

	Jaffe-Ruiz, Marilyn
	Nursing

	Lala, Vishal                         
	Lubin School of Business

	Lamartina-Lens, Iride
	Modern Languages and Cultures

	Le Vine, Saul
	Legal Studies and Taxation

	Malone, Christopher
	

	Mangum, Wiley
	Management and Management Science

	Newman, Bernard
	Accounting

	Niu, Weihua
	Psychology

	Offutt, William
	History/ Honors Program

	Ottoo, Richard
	Finance and Economics

	Parker, Scott C.
	Performing Arts

	Rafferty, Yvonne
	Psychology

	Raskin, Sherman
	English /Publishing

	Raubicheck, Walter
	English

	Ray, Sid
	English

	Reagin, Nancy
	History/Women’s Studies

	Rogers, Amy
	Performing Arts

	Roland, Joan
	History

	Salerno, Roger
	Sociology /Anthroplogy

	Sama, Linda
	Management

	Sandler, Dennis
	Marketing

	Silverman, Jonathan
	English

	Singleton, Joanne
	Nursing

	Taiani, Geraldine
	Mathematics

	Tinkelman, Daniel 
	Accounting

	Topol, Martin
	Marketing

	Vambery, Robert
	Marketing

	Weisbord, Ellen
	Management and Management Science

	Woertendyke, Ruis
	Theater / Fine Arts

	Yasik, Anastasia
	Psychology


	GUESTS



	Yvonne Ramirez

	President Caputo

Darnita Killian

Provost Brackett

Aracelis Norberto

Cindy Heilberger

Greg Julian

Jim Stenerson

	Patrick Love
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